
 
 

 

February 24, 2012 

 

Caswell F. Halloway, Deputy Mayor for Operations 

Robert K. Steel, Deputy Mayor for Economic Development 

City Hall 

New York, NY 10007 

 

Dear Deputy Mayor Holloway and Deputy Mayor Steel: 

 

We write to call attention to our letter written on December 13, 2011 regarding the New York 

Police Department and the use of Police Service Area officers for operations unrelated to the 

New York City Housing Authority. We ask for a response to our inquiry so that we may quickly 

resolve this concern. 

 

Attached you will find the original letter for your convenience. If you or your staff have any 

questions or concerns, please feel free to contact any of us directly or Rosemarie Diaz in Senator 

Squadron's office at 212-298-5565 or rdiaz@nysenate.gov. Thank you for your attention to this 

matter. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
         

Daniel Squadron   Nydia Velázquez   Brian Kavanagh 

State Senator    Congresswoman   Assemblymember 

 

 

   
 

Scott Stringer    Rosie Mendez 

Manhattan Borough President City Councilmember 

mailto:rdiaz@nysenate.gov

